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Toronto Saints Alumni Association W ins Award 

The Guyana Awards Council (Canada) has selected 
the St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association To-
ronto for its 2008 Community Service (Organization) 
award which was presented at a dinner/dance gala 
held at the Delta Hotel East in Scarborough (East To-
ronto) on Sat. 24 May, 2008.  This award pays tribute 
to the past and current Association Executive Com-

who have contributed in some way in helping to re-

store Saints to the glory of past days. 

This Awards program was launched in 2000 under the 
stewardship of the (Toronto) Honorary Consul Gen-
eral of Guyana as part of the Guyana Independence 
commemorations in Toronto.  It promotes the achieve-
ment of excellence and leadership in the Guyanese-
Canadian community, and recognizes and honours the 
outstanding work of individuals and organizations 
contributing to the development of Guyana and to the 
continuation of Guyanese heritage and culture in Can-

ada. 

The Award recipients were selected from the many 
submitted nominations by an independent panel of 

distinguished judges, comprising of : 

- the Honourable Judge Vibert Lampkin, former 

Judge of the Ontario Court of Justice, 

- Gale Lee, Program Manager for Asia and the Car-
ibbean, CESO, and former acting Ambassador to 

Brussels; 

- Ken Singh, President, Atlas Cargo, and member of 

the Advisory Council, York University. 

There are ten categories of awards, and the winners 

for 2008 are as follows : 

Lifetime Achievement:  Rampersaud Tiwari 

Culture:  Pauline Thomas (Auntie Comesee)  

Academic Excellence:  Dr. Jamal Deen 

Community Service (Individual):  Desmond and Joan 

DeBarros 

Community Service (Organization):  St. Stanislaus 

College Alumni Association Toronto 

Leadership:  Harry Harakh 

Special Achievement:  Dr. Vernon Singhroy 

Business Excellence:  Dwarka Persaud 

Youth:  Vanessa Rambihar 

Exemplary Service Award

havta 

The Toronto Association offers its congratulations to 
the other winners, and expresses its thanks to those 
who made and endorsed its nomination and to the 

Council for bestowing this wonderful honour on it. 

St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto, founded in 1993, 

is devoted to making St. Stanislaus College the best educational insti-

tution in Guyana.  It provides financial aid and other aid to the college, 

which was founded by Fr. Langton S. J. in 1866.  Formerly run by the 

Jesuit Order of Catholic Priests, the school was taken over by the Gov-

ernment in 1976, with Government-appointed teachers replacing the 

clergy in 1980. 

Saints News & Views publishes four issues each year.  The articles 

published represent the opinions of the authors, and do not necessarily 

reflect those of the publisher. 

Saints News & Views welcomes contributing articles from its mem-

bership.  The publisher reserves the right to edit or publish all submis-

sions solely at its discretion. 

$10.00 Discount 

Tickets to the Saints Caribjam and the Last Lap Lime are 

now on sale at discount prices.  You save $10.00 on each 

ticket purchased in advance of the event.  This is our way 

of rewarding you for letting us know in advance that you 

will be coming, and making it easier for us to plan for the 

event. 

Contact our secretary, or any member of our executive, for 

tickets to the Saints Caribjam or the Last Lap Lime.   
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Saints Inaugural Walk-In-The-Park 

The Toronto Saints Alumni Association held its first 
annual 5km. Walk-In-The-Park on Sunday 25 May, 2008.  
Organizers were blessed with a warm sunny spring day, 

ideal for the walkers who participated. 

Upon registration and submission of their pledge sheets, 
each walker was assigned a number tag emblazoned with 
lettering to identify them as SAINTS Walk-In-The-Park 
participants, and given a free T-shirt.  As sustenance for 
their walk, walkers were also given fruit and water.  The 
walk was followed by a free hot dog BBQ for all 

participants as well as volunteers. 

Participants in the SAINTS Walk-In-The-Park consisted of 
many alumni, including some walking groups with family 
members.  Some walkers even brought their dogs along for 
the walk.  Most walkers indicated their appreciation of the 
opportunity to participate in the event and many promised 
to return next year.  Although the event was not as well 
attended as had been expected, it turned out to be 
profitable, adding much needed funds to the Association's 

coffers. 

In planning the event, members of 
the Walk-In-The-Park Committee 
worked diligently with staff of the 
City of Toronto Parks, Forestry & 
Recreation departments to select the 
route and obtain the necessary 
permit.  In addition, staff of the City 
of Toronto Public Health Department 
was involved in an advisory capacity 
regarding the serving of food for the 
occasion.  The majority of the 

involved in canvassing for walkers 
and sponsors for donations and 

gifts. 

Volunteers are also an essential 
element in ensuring the success of 
any such event, and the efforts of 
all of our volunteers are indeed 
appreciated.  Special thanks go out 
to the lady volunteers, Anne 
Castanheiro and Loretta Wong, 
whose assistance at the registration 
of participants was invaluable.  
Special thanks are also extended to the Riwoche Tibetan 
Buddhist Temple who donated a beautiful Singing Bowl as 
a prize, and acknowledgement to two of its members, 
Calvin Kelly and Luke Poortinga who served on our Walk-
In-The-Park Committee, and for their generous and 

knowledgeable help in planning and organizing the walk. 

We hope that the knowledge and experience gained from 
putting on the initial walk will ensure that future SAINTS 
Walk-In-The-Park events will be more successful in terms 
of both participation and profitability.  Such events have 
the potential to produce substantial financial benefits for 
the Association, thereby adding considerably towards the 

support of our Alma Mater. 

Thanks once again to all those who showed up to make the 
walk a most enjoyable, memorable, and rewarding day.  
We are happy to report that, thanks to your support and the 
generous pledges of sponsors, the premier 5km. SAINTS 
Walk-In-The-Park raised over $2,000.00.  We hope to see 
you all around the same time next year at which time we 
anticipate signing up many new walkers interested in 
participating in the 2009 SAINTS Walk-In-The-Park. 
Errol Chapman 

Saints All-Inclusive Spring Dinner/Dance 
On a beautiful "tropical" evening of Sat. 19 April, 2008, 
300+ invited guests were welcomed by the St. Stanislaus 
College Alumni Association Toronto at the West Rouge 
Centre for an evening of pure delight.  
With lots of dance floor to "do their thing", guests danced 
all night to the sweet, soft pulsating rhythms of our master-
ful DJ Jones (Lolan Jones: 416-615-0274), enjoyed a super 
buffet dinner by Olga's Catering (Paula Braithwaite: 416-
493-5744), and drank freely (at no further cost) of Carib 
Beer, Angostura Rum, Margarita Ice, etc.  All for just $40.  
This went on until after 1 a.m.  The young man managing 
the hall was very cooperative in extending our welcome, to 
our guests' delight. 
A table full of raffle prizes was on display as guests entered 
the hall.  Exclusiff Spices graciously donated two hampers 
of their renowned products, now available in major super-

markets, for the raffle.  Angostura Rum, Carib Beer, and 
Margarita Ice also generously contributed an additional 2 
baskets with their world class products.  
Phil Starz and Freida Jardin taught us SAINTS boys how to 
execute a successful raffle.  They told us guys to "stay out 
of it"!  Tickets were "pushed" all night long by these deter-
mined sales ladies (smile).  The unbelievable result was 
that, with just over 300 guests, these super sales ladies 
showed us "how it was done", raising $779.00.  What a 
job!  Anyone trying to "steal" these super sales ladies from 
us will have to pay a "finder's fee" (smile).  
Don't miss the next SAINTS West Rouge Fete on Sat. 4 
October, 2008: all inclusive liquor, wine, beer, pop, and 
water with a Curry and Roti snack.  This will also be a 
"SOLD OUT" event.  Call your SAINTS contact!  Order 
your tickets now! 
Rupert De Castro 

Weiner Chef 

Under the Leaside Bridge 
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More Scenes from the Walk-In-The-Park 

Registration Ladies Group Scenic View on Walk 

Getting Refreshments Refreshed and Relaxed Walkers and Volunteers 

VSO UPDATE 

I am pleased to report that our first volunteer, Michael An-
namunthodo, has returned from Guyana after spending one 
month providing training in the use of computers and In-
formation Technology not only to the teachers of St. 
Stanislaus College but also to teachers from several other 

surrounding Secondary Schools. 

Prior to going to Guyana, Michael spent a significant 
amount of time in communicating with members of the 
Board of Governors and members of the staff of the col-
lege so as to prepare his lectures on topics that would be 
relevant to the curriculum to be taught.  He arrived in 
Guyana well prepared to start his training immediately.  
Not only were the teachers able to benefit from his exper-
tise but also he encouraged several of the Administrative 
Staff and Students to utilize his knowledge for their better-
ment.  Since returning, Michael has continued to commu-
nicate with the staff and students in assisting the IT depart-

nificant success at the CXC and CAPE examinations for 
the Saints students who are presently taking the IT 

courses.       

On behalf of the Executive and members of the St. Stanis-
laus College Alumni Association Toronto, the Board of 
Governors, the staff and students of the College, I would 
like to express our heartfelt thanks to Michael on a job 
well done.  I would like to thank also his wife and family 
for their support especially at a time when the situation in 
Guyana was somewhat chaotic.  At our monthly meeting, 

there was unanimous approval to confer honorary mem-

bership in our Association to Michael Annamunthodo.  

The following communication was received recently from 

Stephon Dookhan of the IT staff at the college. 

IT exams here at saints went well.  We have sent up the 

largest batch of IT students in the school's history.  61 did 
the technical proficiency, and about 24 did the general 

proficiency.  As one of the IT teachers here, I am very ex-
cited to see the results.  Also, this being my Old school and 
having done IT for CXC in 2000, it is very exciting to send 

up some of these students to write the subject  

Towards the end of April, we selected Amanda Dindayal 
as our second volunteer to spend six weeks in Guyana do-
ing a feasibility study on setting up a School of Continuing 
Education for Adults at the College.  It is our hope that a 
significant source of revenue could be generated from 
Continuing Education to allow the Board of Governors to 
fund the serious financial shortfall faced by the Board in 

the running of the school. 

Amanda is Canadian born of Guyanese parents.  She is a 
Commerce graduate from the University of Toronto, and is 
a chartered accountant and consultant with Deloitte & 

wish her well and hope she will have a very enjoyable 

look forward to a positive report from Amanda on her re-

turn. 

Our relationship with VSO Canada continues to be very 

positive.  Over the last few  See page 4, VSO Update 
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New St. Stanislaus E-mail System 
Most Alumni Associations try to keep in touch with for-
mer students with the expressed intention of soliciting for 
donations.  I once checked out a University site in Britain, 
saw that they were trying to get in touch with me, re-

  in-
stead of getting back in touch with some long lost friend, 
have regularly been appealed to for donations ever since.  

The challenge that our Toronto chapter faces, with our 
limited means and small number of volunteers, is not only 
to raise money for the College through the wide variety of 
events that we sponsor but also to ensure that we keep in 
touch with our membership and with the school on a regu-
lar basis.  A web-site alone is a rather impersonal way of 
contacting even local members to let them know of up-
coming activities, and telephone calls are time-consuming.  
Modern technology offers a simpler solution of mass e-
mailing, but not everyone necessarily wants his/her private 
e-mail address to be known in this day and age when these 

addresses are sold to spammers for profit. 

Having explained the problem to John Sparrock, an alum-
nus resident in the US, I was very surprised to realise that 
he had come up with not only a solution to the immediate 
problem of keeping in touch with our membership but also 
one which introduced features that opened up new ave-
nues for communicating with the teaching staff at Saints 
and for electronically delivering information that may as-
sist in the teaching program.  Furthermore, the same sys-
tem could be used by the Executive and membership of 
the different chapters as well as the Board of Governors 
(BOG), enabling  these diverse groups to contact each 
other, if they so desire, in an effective manner. 
The solution involves setting up a universal e-mail ad-
dressing system that is different from personal addresses.  
These addresses are to be used only for Saints-specific 

communications, including the distribution of our news-
letters.  Although they eventually may become exposed 
and vulnerable to abuse, the risk is reduced significantly 
by basing the solution on one of the leading e-mail sys-

tems. 
The approach chosen is to use Google Apps which uses 
gmail (along with all the Google spam filters), allows us to 
have a consistent address (which is @st-stanislaus-
gy.com), and allows us to set up virtually unlimited e-mail 
addresses.  So, even if at some point a private e-mail ad-
dress is changed, it will still be possible to keep in touch 
with members.  The complete rationale is given at http://st

-stanislaus-gy.com/ssc-mail/  
Further investigation of the system has shown other ad-
vantages.  With the download of Google Talk, there is in-
creased opportunity for instant messaging and for transfer-
ring large files. 
The newly announced Google site, 
http://sites.google.com/overview.html, provides for easy 
website construction, which should prove invaluable for 
IT students and for all teachers who may now be encour-
aged to place their lesson plans, homework assignments, 
etc., on their personal web site. 
At present, over 200 e-mail accounts have been created 
from our existing alumni list.  These include the Execu-
tives of all Alumni Associations, all members of the BOG, 
and all known Saints staff.  Initial feedback has been very 
encouraging, and we believe that we have discovered a 
potentially effective way to bridge the digital divide. 
If we currently contact you through your personal e-mail 
address and you have not yet been provided with your new 
Saints e-mail address, please contact John Sparrock 
(jsparrock@st-stanislaus-gy.com) to receive your new e-
mail address and your initial password.  After you have 
been set up, you should use your new e-mail address for 
only Saints communications and your current personal one 
for all other mail.  Just remember that you will now have 
to check two e-mail addresses for mail, one exclusively 
for Saints communications and the other for all other mail. 
Godfrey Whyte 
 

VSO Update, continued from page 3  

months, we were sorry to learn that our first contact, Don 

Sucalit, was leaving VSO Canada.  Don was instrumental 

in setting up the relationship between our organisations 

and was most helpful in assisting us in learning about the 

volunteer process.  Our sincere thanks to Don for his help 

and guidance.  We are pleased to welcome Theo Breedon 

who has taken over from Don.  We look forward to work-

ing with Theo in a mutually beneficial relationship. 

Roger Devers   
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MEMBERSHIP The following is the list of alumni who are currently paid-up members in 2008.  Names in italics 

are those whose payments were received since the last issue of the newsletter was published. 

Of the 121 paid-up members, 101 are renewals from last year. 

Notes : 

1. These (11) alumni paid in advance before 2008. 

2. These (9) alumni have paid in advance through 2009. 

3. These (12) alumni have paid in advance through 2010, so 

will be credited with an extra year (to 2011). 

4. These (25) alumni have paid in advance through 2011, so 

will be credited with an extra year (to 2012). 

5. This (1) alumnus has paid in advance through 2012, so will be 

credited with an extra year (to 2013). 

CANADA (89) 

Terry Angoy4 

Lance Alexander 

Bernard Austin4 

William Ball 

Malcolm Barrington 

Arnold Bayley1 

Ian Camacho4 

Paul Camacho4 

Ronald Camacho3 

Wilfred Carr1 

Joseph Castanheiro1 

Neil Castanheiro 

Antony Chapman 

Errol Chapman 

Vernon Chaves 

Bob Chee-a-tow 

John Choy3 

Malcolm Cole 

Tyrone DeAbreu4 

Dennis DeCambra 

Hilary DeCambra 

Rupert DeCastro4 

Thomas DeCastro 

Alvaro DeFreitas 

Compton DeFreitas 

Peter DeFreitas 

Frank Delph4 

Vyvyan Deryck 

Roger Devers1 

Frederick Dias4 

 

Ronald D'Ornellas3 

Edward Driver 

Paul Duarte 

Carlton Faria4 

Joe Faria4 

Frank Fernandes 

Raymond Fernandes2 

Keith Fletcher4 

Julian Fisher1 

Sonny Francis4 

Neil Gonsalves 

Gerry Gouveia 

Alfred Goveia 

Orlando Goveia 

Hugh Hazlewood 

Paul Hazlewood 

Jocelyn Heydorn 

Richard James4 

Des Jardine4 

Anthony Jekir 

Aubrey Kellawan 

John King 

Vibert Lampkin 

John Lopes5 

Geoffrey Luck3 

Fr. Ken Macaulay3 

Gerard Martins 

Herman McCowan2 

Aubrey Miller 

Richard Miller2 

Stan Niccols 

Adrian Pahalan 

Leslie Pereira4 

Desmond Perreira 

Bunty Phillips4 

Linden Ramdeholl 

Harold Rampersaud4 

Ramon Rego 

Joe Reis 

Romeo Resaul2 

Bryan Rodrigues 

Phillip Rodrigues 

Raphael Rodrigues 

Jeffrey Rogers3 

Peter St. Aubyn 

Maurice Serrao 

Cecil Seymour 

Michael Teixeira4 

Walter Tiam-fook 

Arthur Veerasammy 

Vibert Vieira 

John Vincent 

Howard Welshman 

Godfrey Whyte 

Raymond Wong 

Brian Yhap1 

John Yip 

Angus Zitman 

 

AUSTRALIA (1) 

Lennox Yhap2 

 

BRAZIL (1) 

Stephen DeCastro4 

 

MEXICO (1) 

Frank Mandal3 

 

TRIN. & TOB. (1) 

John Jardim 

 

U.K. (6) 

Philip Cheong-leen 

Christopher Cho-Young3 

Richard DeCaires4 

Tony Gomes2 

Leyland Grant2 

Neville Jordan2 

 

U.S.A. (21) 

Anthony Bollers4 

Fr. Andrew Chan-a-sue4 

Brian Chin 

Godfrey Chin 

Christopher Chung-wee 

Lawrence Correia1 

Vincent Correia1 

Peter Fernandes1 

Bernard Friemann4 

Vic Gonsalves4 

Edward Gouveia 

Guy Goveia1 

Michael Heydon2 

Kenneth Jordan 

Carl Marx3 

Ganga Ramdas 

Hugh Rodrigues3 

Keith Seaforth3 

Leyland Thomas3 

John Van Sluytman 

Owen Weithers1 

 

VENEZUELA (1) 

The Passing of Alumni 

Dennis Vieira, alumnus and brother of alumni (the late) Claude and Vibert, passed away on 30 May, 2008, in Pickering 
(the Greater Toronto Area). 

We extend our sympathy to the families of these alumni, and ask that you remember them, and those they have lost, in 

your prayers.  
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It was the early 50's;  my dad had died in 1950;  I was al-
ready up to Grade 8 in music and couldn't sit the LRSM 
exam until I was 21 years of age.  At the time, I was some-
where between 15 and 17 years old.  I thought of forming a 
steel band with other musicians whom I knew and who 
were equally good on piano or violin.  Here I was thinking 

voila.  Unfortu-
nately, this was not to be.  When I introduced each of them 

 

With my dad's passing, my mum could not really afford the 
cost of music lessons anymore, and I was just waiting to be 
eligible to sit the LRSM exam, so I told her I would study 

 accepted the idea, as I would still be 

doing music as far as she was concerned. 

-yard I went.  The yard was 
opposite Radio Demerara, where I met the band-leader, 
Patsy.  (Funny, today I am married to a lady whose name 
is Patsy.  We have been married for 37 years and have 3 
children, Rhonda, Glen, and Kelly.)  I learnt how pans 

-playing 

relatively easily. 

The first friend I spoke to was Leslie Fernandes.  We were 
inseparable then, and he loved the idea.  I bought a first 

guitar pan), and started teaching Leslie at 44 Brickdam 
where I lived with my mum and younger sister, Desiree 

Pretend 

you're happy when you're blue

which was very popular at the time. 

would be the first college-boy band ever to tramp on the 

road. 

would have to practise not only playing the pan but also 
walking with the pans around our necks.  We needed the 
space, not to mention the noise we would be making...the 

wharf was ideal. 

Some of the names I remember...forgive me if there are any 

names that I forgot to include : 

On bass : Vic Albertson, Tony Cox , 
Roy De Freitas Peter Fernandes, Clive 

Fisher, Joseph Anthony Perreira Compton Rod-

rigues 

the bass section. 

Tune base : Harold Gonsalves 

doubled on first pan). 

2nd. pan : Harold De Souza (kb), Alan Gonsalves, Woody 

Gonsalves, Romeo Mahanger, Maurice Serrao,  Raymond 
Perreira

your proper name).  There were also others in this section. 

1st. pan : Gayman Gomes, Dereck Gonsalves, Bing Serrao, 
and at least 4 others also in this section.  Forgive me, guys, 

we are talking 50 years ago.  

There was a Gerry Gouveia
who lived in Kitty with 2 other brothers.  I remember him 
posing with an army helmet, not playing but posing as an 
MP for the band and really hustling all the chicks.  Yes, we 
had a superb following of chicks, all beautiful and, when 
the rains came, they looked even more exceptional when 

wet. 

The first tune the Troubadours played on the road was 

erace who played it in a movie. 

Vic Gonsalves, Florida 

Gomes, Vic, Aubrey De Freitas, Harold Gonsalves, Romeo 

Mahanger. Photo circa 1958.   

Vic was still a student at Saints when he formed his band.  

enlarged band for street marches in the Christmas season.  
I attended both types of events as did many other Saints 

students who were joined enthusiastically by the girls from 

evening strolls along Camp or Main Streets right up to the 

Sea-Wall without worries of being robbed or attacked!) 

 

 

 Troubadours Steel Band 
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Mr. Godfrey Whyte 

Secty. - Alumni Association 

Dear Godfrey, 

and your committee on the good work you do. 

The tributes to Clement Yhap by Vibert Lampkin and 
David Morrison brought back fond memories.  He taught 

me Physics and Geography, and I echo their sentiments. 

In the interests of antiquity, I am enclosing a rather grubby 
memento of the 5th Annual Dinner of the College Associa-
tion, held on 12th Nov., 1947.  I found it when cleaning out 
some old papers in a file drawer.  As I recall, students in 
the 6th Form were invited to the dinner in those days, and I 

will be of any use, but the names of the attendees are of 

interest.  You may use it as you wish. 

All the best. 

John Vincent 

Dollard-des-Ormeaux, Quebec 

(
priceless piece of  the history of the Old Boys Association.  
We are indebted to him for sharing this with us, and giving 

us this opportunity to pass it on to our readers.  See below 
for picture of the menu signed by attendees at the 1947 5th 

Annual Dinner of the College Association.  

The entire menu contains many more signatures, but could 

not be included in this issue due to limitation of space.   

Letters to the Association 



Publisher: 

St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto 

4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Toronto M1S 1V2 

 

Editorial Committee: 

L. A. (Bunty) Phillips, John Yip, 

 Rupert De Castro 

 

Contributing Writers: 

Rupert De Castro, Roger Devers, L. A. (Bunty) Phillips,  

  John Vincent, Godfrey Whyte, Vic Gonsalves, Errol Chapman 

 

Photographs: 

Neil Castanheiro, John Vincent, Maurice Serrao 

Contact Us 
The Association welcomes your feedback.  Please direct 

your comments, enquiries, or articles you would like pub-

lished to : 

The Secretary, St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association 

(Toronto), 4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Ontario, M1S 

1V2.  You may contact the Secretary, Godfrey Whyte, by 

phone at Home : 416-265-4362 or at Work : 416 315 8158, 

or by e-mail at gwhyte@st-stanislaus-gy.com.  You may 

also contact us by e-mail at admin@torontosaints.com. 

Please complete this portion and return it with a cheque for $25.00 (Cdn) for 1 year, or $100 (Cdn) for 5 years payable 

to:  

St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto,  4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Ontario, Canada M1S 1V2 

 

Name:               _____________________________    Email Address:_______________________________  

Address:           _____________________________ 

  ______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone (Res.) : ________________________   

           (Bus) :    ________________________ Amt. enclosed: $ _________      Year graduated: _________ 

Alumni Association Membership Form 

Date/Time Event Location Cost 

Sat. 12 July Golf Tournament Maples of Ballantrae Golf & 

Country Club 

14248 Hwy 48, Stouffville 

$115 (all inclusive) 

Fri. 1 August Caribjam Thornhill Community Centre 

7755 Bayview Ave., Thornhill 

$40/$50 after July 26 

Mon. 4 August Last Lap Lime Woodbridge Fairgrounds 

100 Porter Ave., Woodbridge 

$10 early/$20 on day of Lime 

Sat.  4 October Fall Dance  West Rouge Community Centre 

270 Rouge Hills Dr., West 

Rouge Park 

TBA 

Tues. 31 December New Years Eve Dance  Thornhill Community Centre 

7755 Bayview Ave., Thornhill 

TBA 

Coming Events 2008 
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ROY CAPE ALL STARSROY CAPE ALL STARSROY CAPE ALL STARSROY CAPE ALL STARS

St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto
4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Toronto, O ntario M 1S 1V 2

(www.torontosaints.com)

Tickets available from any member of the Executive

W e alw ays appreciate your support.
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BAND

THE $50,000 TEAM

President
Lawrence (Bunty) Phillips

R: 416 449-8032
B: 416-774-1412
brickdam@eol.ca

Secretary

Godfrey Whyte
R: 416 265-4362
gwhyte3003@rogers.com

Assistant Secretary

Errol Chapman
R: 416 298-2120

errol.chappy@gmail.com

Treasurer

Neville Devonish
R: 905 953-9375

B: 905 895-2212
nevillegordon@rogers.com

Assistant Treasurer
Paul Camacho

R: 416 289-2158
B: 416 289-4389

p.camacho@sympatico.ca

Vice President

A. Rupert De Castro
R: 416 292-1056

B: 416 298-2800
adecastro@trebnet.com

Vice President
Roger Devers

R: 905 277-3226
B: 905 270-2811

rogdevers@hotmail.com

Vice President

Hugh Hazlewood
R: 416 221-3871

Hazlewood.home@
sympatico.ca

Vice President
Des Jardine

R: 905 201-5047
B: 416 982-4810

des.jardine@td.com

Vice President

John Yip
R: 905 480-9466

John.yip@rogers.com

Director

Joe Castanheiro
R: 416 286-1956

castan1428@rogers.com

Director
Alvaro De Freitas
R: 905 420-6592

ad6592@rogers.com

Director
Frank Delph
R: 416 439-0212

B: 416 441-6045
Delphfb@pathcom.com

Director

Harold Rampersaud
R: 416 494-7125

Director
Past President

Art Veerasammy
R: 416 431-1171
B: 905 502-9995 Ext. 21

artveer@sympatico.ca

Proceeds support St. Stanislaus College, one of G uyana's Premier Secondary Schools providing FR EE education.

Date:                     Friday August 1, 2008
Tim e: 8:00 P.M . -2:00 A.M .
Place: Thornhill Com m unity Centre

7755 Bayview  Avenue
(NE Corner of Bayview  Ave. & John St.)

Dress: Casual Elegance
Contribution:         $40.00 Per Person until July 26

From  July 27 th $50.00 Per Person 
Food Bar Available

D.J
. K

D.J
. K
--M
anMa
n

“Th
e M

an
 ”



 
 St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto 
 4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Toronto, Ontario  M1S 1V2 
 (www.torontosaints.com) 
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THE $50,000 TEAM 
 
President 
Lawrence (Bunty) Phillips 
Res: 416-449-8032 
brickdam@eol.ca 
 
Secretary 
Godfrey Whyte  
Res: 416-265-4362 
Cell: 416-315-8158 
gwhyte3003@rogers.com 
 
Assistant Secretary 
Errol Chapman 
Res: 416-298-2120 
errol.chappy@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer 
Neville Devonish 
Res: 905-953-9375 
Bus: 905-895-2212 
Cell: 289-231-8919 
nevillegordon@rogers.com 
 
Assistant Treasurer 
Paul Camacho 
Res: 416-289-2158 
Bus: 416-289-4389 
p.camacho@sympatico.ca 
 
Vice President 
A. Rupert De Castro 
Res: 416-292-1056 
Bus: 416-298-2800 
Cell: 416-817-7604 
adecastro@trebnet.com 
 
Vice President 
Roger Devers 
Res: 905-277-3226 
Bus: 905-270-2811 
rogdevers@hotmail.com 
 
Vice President 
Hugh Hazlewood 
Res: 416-221-3871 
hazlewood.home@sympatico.ca 
 
Vice President 
Des Jardine 
Bus: 416-982-4810 
des.jardine@td.com 
 
Vice President 
John Yip 
Res: 905-480-9466 
john.yip@rogers.com 
 
Director 
Joe Castanheiro 
Res: 416-286-1956 
castan1428@rogers.com 
 
Director 
Alvaro DeFreitas 
Res: 905-839-3385 
ad6592@rogers.com 
 
Director 
Frank Delph 
Res: 416-439-0212 
Bus: 416-441-6045 
delphfb@pathcom.com 
 
Director 
Harold Rampersaud 
Res: 416-494-7125 
 
Director 
(Past President) 
Arthur Veerasammy  
Res: 416-431-1171 
Bus: 905-502-9995 x21 
artveer@hotmail.com 
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